
 
 
 
 

OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL 
 

June 05, 2013 
 
VIA U.S. MAIL 
 
Mr. James Love 
Knowledge Ecology International 
1621 Connecticut Ave, NW, Suite 500 
Washington, DC 20009 
 
Re:  Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request No. F-13-00172 
 
Dear Mr. Love: 
 
The United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO or Agency) FOIA Office 
received your e-mail dated Tuesday, May 07, 2013, in which you requested, under the 
provisions of the Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. § 552, a copy of:  
 

All correspondence sent to the USPTO from Disney, Viacom, the MPAA or 
members of the MPAA, regarding the WIPO treaty on copyright exceptions for 
persons who are blind for the time period 2013.  
 

On May 11, 2013, you amended your request to “include persons who represent the 
Motion Picture industry in the negotiations on the WIPO treaty for the blind, some of 
whom are lawyers or consultants.” 
 
The USPTO identified 142 pages of documents that are responsive to your request.  A 
copy of this material is enclosed.1 
 
Your request is considered complete with full disclosure.  However, you have the right to 
appeal this initial determination to the General Counsel, United States Patent and 
Trademark Office, P.O. Box 1450, Alexandria, VA 22313-1450.  An appeal must be 
received within 30 calendar days from the date of this letter.  See 37 C.F.R. § 102.10(a).  
The appeal must be in writing.  You must include a copy of your original request, this 
letter, and a statement of the reasons why this initial determination was in error.  Both the 
letter and the envelope must be clearly marked “Freedom of Information Appeal.” 
 
The processing fee was less than $20.00 and is hereby waived. 

                                                           
1The Agency has not included the attachment to the email dated May 7, 2013 6:58pm from Marla 
Grossman to Shira Perlmutter because it was inadvertently sent to the USPTO and is not an Agency record.  
The Agency also has not included the attachment to the email dated March 12, 2013 12:23am from Scott 
Martin to Shira Perlmutter because it is not an Agency record. 
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Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kathryn Siehndel 
USPTO FOIA Officer 
Office of General Law 
 
Enclosure 
 






























































































































































































































































































